




































JANICE BRODA, COMMISSIONER 
MATT ERPENBECK, COMMISSIONER 
TOM LOWTHER, COMMISSIONER 
SHERRY BURROUGHS, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR  

MEMORANDUM 

Date:  December 7, 2021 

To:  Board of Commissioners 

From:  Sherry Burroughs, Executive Director 
 Johanna Avril, HR Generalist 

Subject:  Merit Evaluation Policy Changes 

The existing policy reflects the following language. 

“Merit raises are granted at the beginning of the new Fiscal Year (October), the time when 
the final yearly evaluation is conducted. “ 

Staff is requesting to modify the sentence by adding “pay increases will be reflected in the first 
paycheck of October.” 

Applying the policy modification will reflect past practice.  

The second modification would be to strike the last part of the sentence that references the top 
out compensation as it is incorrect, as this compensation does count toward FRS. The existing 
language is referenced below. 

“As mentioned above, when an individual" tops-out" in their job category, they are eligible 
for an annual 1.5% merit payment [this compensation does not count towards your Florida 
Retirement System accumulation].” 

Staff is seeking Board review and approval of staff recommendations with respect to the 
modifications to the merit evaluation policy.  
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